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May 18, 2022

MEETING MINUTES OF: April 13, 2022

A meeting of the Cemetery Board of Trustees was held the Forest Dale Cemetery, 150 Forest Street, Malden on the above date, in accordance with the Notice of Meeting, as provided in G.L. c.30A,§§ 18-25. Notice was filed with the City Clerk’s Office, City of Malden.

President James Tuxbury called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M. Members present were James Tuxbury, Vincent Miraglia, Joseph Barriss, William Settemio and Sheila Fermano. Superintendent Jim Cahill also attended the meeting.

The minutes of the March 16, 2022, meeting were read and upon the motion of Vincent Miraglia and seconded by Sheila Fermano, the Board voted to accept the minutes as read; all were in favor. CARRIED

CORRESPONDENCE: No correspondence at this time. 

TREASURER’S REPORT: Cemetery Superintendent James Cahill provided the following information: The Cemetery Trust received income for the month of March in the amount of $23,008.62 for Perpetual Care and $0.38 for Specific Perpetual Care. This money was turned over to the Treasurer’s office to be added to the Cemetery Trust accounts. Upon the motion of Vincent Miraglia and seconded by Joseph Barriss, the Board voted to accept the Trust Report as read; all were in favor. CARRIED

SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT: The Superintendent’s report was received by the Trustees.  Burials for the month of March were as follows: one (1) cremation; two (2) existing graves; one (1) new double-deep for a total of four (4) burials.

Superintendent Cahill said the crews had turned the water on for Easter. The Conway Monument/fountain was cleaned and working. The fountain in the pond would be working next Thursday/Friday.  In addition, the Christmas cleanup was still going on and would continue.  Superintendent Cahill said the Forman Gary Stumpf was out indefinitely due to a serious eye injury.  He said he was not replacing any mowers this year as they were unattainable but the existing two mowers would be repaired and ready for spring.  He also said the John Deere 4x4 won’t be in until August – in the meantime, the trade-in will be repaired at no cost to the Cemetery and the department could use it until the new one comes in. Superintendent Cahill said there may be a shipping issue with the two new bronze statues due to the war and the statue unveiling event may have to be pushed to another date due to this problem.

Superintendent Cahill informed the Trustees he had been working on a repair list.  His first concern was the roof on the garage. All work had to be done at prevailing wage rates per law. The first bid came in at $$73,000.  Brady Roofing came in next at $43,000 due to the fact the owner would be working on the job.  Superintendent Cahill said he was waiting for one more bid before moving forward.

He said there were stones down and broken in the Salem Street Cemetery for some time now and the cost to repair them was $30,000.

Next was the dump; the cost to dump out the (grave) dirt was $20,000.  The Superintendent said he would like a monthly removal/pickup of the dirt from the dumpster instead of waiting until filled. In addition, Superintendent Cahill said there were eight (8) windows left to repair in the house and this cost would be around $10,000; and the entrance to the Forest Dale Cemetery was in need of pointing as soon as possible. 

As of now, there was $174,000 in the interest account that could be used to complete these projects with a cost of around $110,000.  He thought the Trustees might want to prioritize them.  President Tuxbury said he, too, was in favor of prioritizing them but wanted the Salem Street Cemetery issue at the end of the list. (It was ultimately up to the families to repair them but of course all family members were probably deceased.)  He listed them in this order: first = the roof; second = the dump; third = wall entrance; fourth = windows and the fifth = Salem Street.  Upon more discussion, the President asked Mr. Miraglia if he would research the idea of a possible grant to repair the wall as was done in Melrose.  Mr. Miraglia agreed and accepted.  At this point in the meeting, Mr. Miraglia suggested the Trustees request their financial people to come in to see if there were other available funds. 

Motion to approve proposed renovations as outlined and recommended by Superintendent Cahill, not to exceed $120,000 from the Perpetual Care Interest Account, and prioritized as follows: roof, dump, windows and Salem Street was made by Vincent Miraglia and seconded by William Settemio; all were in favor. CARRIED

The Superintendent informed the Trustees he did a report on burials at the cemetery for 2021. There had been 135 burials – 68 full burials and 58 cremations. The cremation rate was in excess of 47%, almost half the total, which he thought would be helpful for selling niches.

Motion to accept the Superintendent’s report was made by Sheila Fermano; seconded by Joseph Barriss; all were in favor.  CARRIED

Mr. Miraglia asked the superintendent if he could prepare of list of other things/improvements he would like to be able to do for the cemetery and this way there would be a file on record for future monetary requests.

NEW BUSINESS: President Tuxbury informed the Trustees of the project underway at the Bell Rock Cemetery, which was the installation of a monument honoring Black Soldiers of the American Revolutionary War. These soldiers had been omitted on the original monument which still stands at the entrance to the cemetery. He said the Director of the Library Dora St. Martin had done extensive research unbeknown to the Trustees and had applied for a grant to pay for the new stone and bronze plaque which would list their names and year of death similar to the one currently there.  There would be no cost to the Cemetery.  Motion to approve erecting a memorial stone and plague for this purpose was made by William Settemio; seconded by Joseph Barriss; all were in favor. CARRIED

Discussion then centered upon the possibility of removing the very old bushes that overhung on many gravestones, as well as those that had grown out of control.  Superintendent Cahill indicated there may be a chance this project could be added to those already prioritized.  Motion read as follows: if the proposed renovations/repair budget allows, the Superintendent will designate which overgrown vegetation, such as trees and bushes, could be readied for removal.  Motion was made by William Settemio; seconded by Sheila Fermano; all were in favor. CARRIED

GENERAL CEMETERY BUSINESS: Mr. Miraglia suggested the superintendent contact the financial people to possibly come to the June meeting for an update on the Cemetery portfolio.

Next meeting of the Board of Trustees: The next meeting of the Cemetery Board of Trustees will be held on May 18, 2022, at 5:00 PM
 
ADJOURMENT: All business before the Board of Trustees having been completed and upon motion of Vincent Miraglia and seconded by Joseph Barriss, the meeting was adjourned at 6:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
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Sheila Fermano
Secretary
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